TB

# TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 23, 2000

**PRESENT:** Chairman Eric Tenney, Selectman Tim Seeger, Selectman Phil Dwight and Sherry Miller.

6:00 p.m. Meeting called to order -

## 6:00 – 7:45 p.m. Met with Bob Varnum, Highway Department and Brian Brown, Police Department to discuss their proposed 2001 budgets

The Board reviewed the proposed 2001 budgets submitted by Bob Varnum and Brian Brown. The Board tentatively accepted both proposed budgets until an overall budget of the town can be reviewed. However, the salary lines were tabled until further decisions are made regarding year 2001 salary increases.

#### Veteran's Day -

Selectman Dwight made a motion to observe Veteran's Day on Monday, November 13, 2000. Selectman Seeger second. Unanimously agreed.

#### Alternate to ZBA -

The Selectmen voted unanimously to appoint Paul Vasques as an alternate to the Zoning Board of Adjustment.

#### Boston Post Cane -

Selectman Dwight has found that the original Boston Post Cane is in the Library and a replica is being held by Nellie Thorton. Therefore, there is no need purchase a new one.

#### Aiken House update -

Selectman Dwight spoke briefly with Dave Penny about some changes that have been submitted to the State. Selectman Dwight suggested to the other Selectmen that we set up a meeting with Mr. Penny to discuss the changes. A meeting date of October 30, 2000 at 7:30 p.m. has been scheduled.

### 8:00 p.m. Non-Public Session under RSA 91-A:3, II-a Personnel Issue -

The Selectmen met with an individual regarding the open Building Inspector position. After speaking with the individual for a brief time the Selectmen closed the non-public session. In open session the Selectmen voted unanimously to offer Jeff Parsons the position of Building Inspector.

Respectfully submitted,
Sherry Miller